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Kim Il Sung expressed his support for China in the Sino-Indian dispute.
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

[...]  
  
Original Copy of Premier Kim [Il Sung’s] Reply to Premier Zhou [Enlai] as Handed over
by Vice Minister Yu Jang-sik [Yu Jang Sik]  
  
  
[To] The Ministry of Foreign Affairs:  
  
Yu Jang-sik, Vice Minister of Ministry of Foreign Affairs of [North] Korea met
Ambassador Hao [Deqing] and handed over the original of Premier Kim’s reply to
Premier Zhou. (The translation is attached, but it is said that it is difficult to translate
it precisely.) Yu said that the full text of this letter will be published in [North] Korea
tomorrow (9 December).  
  
Chinese Embassy in [North] Korea  
8 December 1962  
  
[...]  


